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NOTICE – RCRA APPLICATION FILED

A RCRA Tier II application has been filed with the Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) by Tinker Air Force Base (TAFB).  The applicant is located at 4421 Air Depot Blvd, Room 510, Tinker AFB, OK 73145.  The AFB is located east of Sooner Blvd., west of Douglas Blvd., north of S.E. 59th Street, and South of Interstate 40.  The legal description if the NW/4 of Section 27, Township 11N, Range 2W of I.M. in Oklahoma County, Oklahoma.

Tinker AFB is proposing to renew an existing RCRA permit, EPA ID# OK1571724391, for the management, operations and storage in containers of hazardous waste (buildings 809 & 810), to conduct corrective action and base-wide groundwater monitoring for solvent and fuel impacted groundwater.

Opportunities for public comment on this RCRA application will begin when notice is given that DEQ has completed its review of the application and has prepared either a draft RCRA permit or a draft denial.  At that time, written comments may be sent and a public meeting for oral comments may be requested.  The application may be reviewed at the locations listed below and may be revised by the applicant as the DEQ review progresses.

The application may be reviewed locally at:
Midwest City Library
8143 E. Reno Ave., Oklahoma City, OK 73110
Phone: (405) 732-4828
and
DEQ’s Central Records Section, located on the 2nd floor of the DEQ building at:
707 N. Robinson Ave, Oklahoma City, OK 73102
and on DEQ’s website at: http://deq.state.ok.us/lpdnew/DraftPermits/ppp.html

For additional information, contact the applicant’s representative:
72nd Air Base Wing Public Affairs Office, Greg L. Davis
4421 Air Depot Blvd, Room 510, Tinker AFB, OK 73145
Phone (405) 739-2026, email: gregory.davis.31@us.af.mil
or
Albert Aguilar, TAFB Remedial Project Manager
Phone (405) 734-4574, email: albert.aguilar@tinker.af.mil
or
Kyle Barton, TAFB Hazardous Waste Program Manager
Phone (405) 734-3278, email: kyle.barton@us.af.mil

Ms. Hillary Young, P.E.
Chief Engineer, Land Protection Division
707 N. Robinson, Oklahoma City, OK 73102
Phone (405) 702-5100




